City Hall
601 4th Avenue E.
Olympia, WA 98501
360-753-8244

City Council

Approval of Interlocal Agreement for
Paramedic Services with Thurston County

Agenda Date: 2/26/2013
Agenda Item Number: 4.E
File Number:13-0160

Type: contract Version: 1 Status: Passed

Agenda Item:
Approval of Interlocal Agreement for Paramedic Services with Thurston County

Issue:
A previously signed Intergovernmental EMS contract for paramedic services between the City of Olympia and
Thurston County Medic One contained a scrivener's error. Signing this version corrects that error.

Committee Recommendation:
N/A

City Manager’s Recommendation:
Move to accept the corrected agreement and authorize the Mayor to sign the documents.

Staff Contact:
Greg Wright, Deputy Chief, 360.753.8466

Presenter(s):
Greg Wright, Deputy Chief, 360.753.8466
Steve Romines, Director of Emergency Services, Thurston County, 360.704-2780

Background and Analysis:

Thurston County, through the offices of Medic One, and the City of Olympia has had a contract for
paramedic services for over 35 years. The most recent version of the contract was signed on February 7,
2012 with an expiration date of December 31, 2017. During the end of the year billing in 2012, it was
discovered that one paragraph from the agreed upon WORD version did not transfer into the signed PDF
version of the contract. The missing paragraph dealt with reimbursement for uniforms. The County
recognized that this was in error and made payment to the City for the full contracted amount.

The loss of information from the agreed upon version to the signed version is called a scrivener's error. The
correction is a housekeeping issue, not requiring the action of the City Council to re-approve the signature
by the Mayor but doing so confirms the City's intent of February 2012.

Neighborhood/Community Interests (if known):
N/A
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Options:

This contract correction continues a relationship between the City and County that has served both parties
very well. Correcting this scrivener's error cleans up a housekeeping issue in the contract. It otherwise does
not change any of the terms of the agreed upon contract.

Accept the corrected agreement and authorize the Mayor to sign the documents.
The Board of County Commissioners will sign the documents following the signature by the City of Olympia.

Financial Impact:
This agreement to provide paramedic services brings over $2,000,000 of revenue to the Fire Department

each year. Correcting this error continues this long and mutually beneficial working arrangement.
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